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2000 Holiday Newsletter

PRESIDENT MESSAGE:

Well, another year has just about passed us by.  They say that time waits for no one, and I, for one, am amazed that it seems to speed up as we grow older.  Maybe it is just society, but it appears everyone is busy, remarking, " We just don't have time to do the things we used to". I suppose our added responsibilities have a way of making time seem to fly by.  Additional workloads at home and on the job continue to strain our free time to do the things we really like to do.

      It doesn't seem that long ago that on a very frigid, snow-filled January Sunday Sandy and I made a pilgrimage to Herby's swamp to partake in our first NPRC event.  There sure were a lot of naive handlers and dogs there that bitter day.  Everyone was able to brave the elements and come away with a newfound enthusiasm for our current hobby.  And now I look at my companion, who's graying muzzle shows the tell tale signs of time gone by, and cannot believe that she will enter her ninth year in January.

      Our club has shown some signs of aging also.  We had a large influx of members on that day.  And with that a whole new concept of what NPRC was and could be came with them.  As time went on, some people stayed on and some went other directions in life.  NPRC has evolved into a knowledgeable core of dogs as well as handlers, whose experience has and is paving the way for our new members both two and four legged.  The successes and failures of our club have made our current club a more educated group of both dogs and members.  I know we have heard a lot about the problems with NAHRA as well as NPRC and how they will be the downfall of our respective organizations.  I, for one, feel that no matter what has and what will happen, NPRC has been a resounding success.

      As an active NAHRA club, we have put ourselves on the map as a quality group in our hunt tests as well as the membership itself.  I have heard nothing but good things from people running our tests and other tests I have attended.  When they ask,  " Where are you from? " the response NPRC very often is followed by " What a nice club and great bunch of people “.  I take a lot of pride in knowing that our little club is looked upon with such high regard.  Like it or not, we must be doing something right.

      I suppose the reason for my reflection is two fold.  December always brings a recount of the past year.  Most people usually take stock in looking over the year's happenings.  Secondly, at this time I will be turning the "club keys" over to a new president.  The past two years have been a good learning experience for me as your president.  In some ways I feel that I have done an adequate job, in others I feel I have been lacking a bit.  Whatever the case, I hope that I have represented the membership and the club itself as well as possible.  I will still maintain an active role in the club as in the past, but feel my busy schedule does not warrant the time it should to serve as your president.  Thanks to all that have helped me on my way.  I hope sometime, if I haven't already, that I can return the favor.

      Reflection is good.  It gives us a truer measure of ourselves.  As we look back over the past years in NPRC, let's be thankful for our friends  (both two and four legged) that have made the NPRC legacy what it is today.  Maybe we can all try to improve upon what was started in the beginning.  And remember that no matter how big or small, we are a successful organization.

      As the Christmas season approaches, my wish is for a Happy Holiday for all to enjoy with family and friends.  Christmas always tends to bring us a little closer together.  It's a warm time of year with lasting memories bringing out a little of the kid in all of us.  So be sure to give that special doggy friend of yours an extra treat or a bit more love.  May we all remember, after the presents and food, the real reason for the season.  Have a very Merry Christmas and a HAPPY NEW YEAR.

                                                                                         
God Bless and Good Hunting,

                                                                 


Jeff
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FEBRUARY 17 & 18, 2001 ANNUAL DUCK MAINTENANCE

Its that time again folks!   Time when we as hunters, dog handlers and nature lovers should give a little something back to wildlife. This doesn’t mean just renewing your Ducks Unlimited or NAHRA memberships.  It means giving up a couple of days this winter to do a little conservation work.   For the new NPRC members, let me explain what this can mean to you.  

For the past four years the NPRC membership has assisted the Pennsylvania Game Commission (PGC), the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service and local landowners by constructing, installing and maintaining waterfowl nesting structures.  The bulk of this work has taken place in the numerous marshes / ponds on State Game Lands 249 in Adams County.  Approximately 13 shallow water pond/marsh habitats have been constructed/created since 1994.  Many of these areas are crucial to NPRC for training and/or hunt test weekends.  I am once again asking for the membership to donate a full day of your time to help us perform the annual maintenance required for the existing nesting structures.

Help us maintain our excellent relationship with the Pennsylvania Game Commission and the local officers.  This pays dividends when it comes time for permits for training sessions and hunt tests.  Lets fulfill our club constitution, which mandates that we perform various forms of conservation work.     

So give a little time to do a good deed and join us on Saturday February 17 and Sunday February 18, 2001 (if necessary).  I promise you will feel better about yourself and it will benefit you in the long run.  Some of the equipment we will need (if you have it) includes hammers, wire cutters, pliers, hog ring pliers, ratchet and socket set.  If anyone can bring a lightweight ladder, please let me know.  Chest waders and/or hip waders will be helpful if you have them.  A lunch and some form of rubber boots are a must.  You should bring an extra set of clothes unless you are confident that you won’t get wet!

We will be meeting at 8am at the parking lot on Gun Club Road.  If you can make it and need directions please contact me at 717-334-7135.  I have high hopes there will be a lot of new faces this year so we can finish on Saturday.

Frank Plewa
          

Training Coordinator
UPCOMING EVENTS – January’s training session announced in the earlier mailing.  Full 2001 schedule in next newsletter.

February 11th –Adams County.  9:00 AM.

March 11th –York County.  9:00 AM. 

March 31st & April 1st – Tentative new dates for NE Regional and Spring Test.  Dates will be confirmed in next newsletter

